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Deep gratitude to our friends and brothers and sisters of the Calvary Christian Reformed Church for their prayers and
support the ministry of Harvest in Honduras. But thank God for letting our Lord Jesus Christ give us the victory!
My dear friends, stand firm and don’t be shaken. Always keep busy working for the Lord. You know that

everything you do for him is worthwhile. (1 Co 15.57-58).

Training Graduation in Santa Cruz de Guayape

We thank God for the Leadership Training Graduation in integral mission in Santa Cruz
de Guayape, Olancho. Now 4 churches in the region have trained leaders to bring the
gospel in a practical way to non-believers. They can also evaluate and make their
community plans together with the living forces of their communities. In addition,
trained leaders can carry out small seed projects to support the most needy in their
communities. They also have the capacity to manage medium and large projects for the
development of their communities. In addition, leaders and pastors are trained to
multiply the lessons learned with their congregations, other leaders, discipleship, home
study groups and other churches. We give thanks to God for our friends of the Calvary
Christian Reformed Church for their love, prayers and support for the ministry in
Honduras. We pray to God for the follow-up that we will have to do to all these
churches in this region. All the Glory be to our Lord Jesus Christ forever.

Community Resilience Training

Thanks to God, we were able to carry out the community resilience training in the
communities of Piedra de Agua, El Porton, Los Llanitos and La Joyada. Thanks to the

support of the Community Development program by World Renew. Thanks to all our |,

friends for their prayers. In the end, leaders are encouraged to update and implement
projects to overcome possible natural disasters and other conditions of their
communities in community development plans.

Visit to the La Joyada and Los Llanitos and Piedra de Agua communities.

We thank God for our visit to the families of the community of La Joyada. The
community leaders also showed us the hard work done by the community for their
water project. We saw the land where they need to install the water tank, and also the
well already drilled. They asked us to pray for the provision to finalize their water
project as soon as possible. They need the electrical connections, the water tank with
the construction of its base, the main pipes and branches for the houses and the water
pump with its electronic and electrical accessories. La Joyada community pray for a
dream a water project like the amazing Los Llanitos water project made it by our
Carpenteros Friends. And the three communities also share with us others prayers
request for wood stoves, floors, water storage tank and roofs for the most needy
families of this community.

Local team who worked in the new two bathrooms
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